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Diary for next week
MONDAY

9.00am

First Mathematics Challenge for 
   some Year 3 & 4 Children
Year 1 to Marwell Zoo
Miller’s Ark to visit Nursery &  
   Reception

TUESDAY

8.30am
10.00am
6.00pm

7.30pm

Year 7 trip to Thorpe Park 
Year 6 leave for Bushcraft
Year 8 leave for Dorset
Reception New Parents’  
   Welcome Evening
FYMS Meeting

WEDNESDAY
9.00am

9.00am
9.30am

10.30am

Year 3 to Wellington Country  
   Park
Year 4 to Horseshoe Lake
Year 7 leave for PGL Osmington  
   Bay
Year 5 leave for PGL Liddington
Nursery Sports Morning 
Pre-Prep Sports Day

FRIDAY
9.30am
3.30pm
4.30pm
4.30pm
5.00pm

Year 3 and 4 Production 
Year 5 return
Year 6 return
Year 7 return
Year 8 return

SUNDAY
10.00am Technical Rehearsal for Train    

   Ride Away
Changes to After School Clubs Next Week

Wave Goodbye and Log On
We will put daily short updates on the next week’s residential trips on our Facebook 
page and will include one or two photos where we can.  Several of the trips are in 
remote locations and we know from experience that getting photos to us can be 
very tricky.  More photos will be posted onto the Facebook page in the week after 
the children’s return or in the early part of the school holidays.  

A Midsummer Night’s Dream

As several staff members are involved in residential trips next week there will be 
changes to after school clubs.  The following clubs will be available:
Monday:  Clubs will run as usual.  

Tuesday:  Pre-Prep Hama Beads & Funky Fingers, Pre-Prep Drawing Club, Pre-Prep 
Chess (3.40 – 4.10 pm), Year 2 to 4 Computers, Homework, Years 3 to 5 Chess, Bear 
Grylls Club, Music Practice Club (Years 1 to 5), Normal Ballet Clubs

Wednesday:  Pre-Prep Purple Mash Club, Pre-Prep Craft Club, Homework, 
Mindfulness Colouring Club, Years 3 and 4 Squad Swimming, NB there will be no 
Modern/Jazz Dance sessions this evening

Thursday:  Pre-Prep Playdough Club, Pre-Prep Mindfulness Club, Homework, Music 
Practice Club (Years 3 & 4), Years 3 & 4 Athletics

Friday:  Pre-Prep Superhero Club, Pre-Prep Brain Games, Pre-Prep Swimming, Pre-
Prep Chess (3.50 - 4.20pm), Music Practice Club (Years 3 & 4), Years 3 and 4 Chess, 
Homework  

Even though “the course of true love never did run smooth” the same cannot be said 
about the Year 8 Shakespeare Week.  With COVID restrictions still in place the group 
have been working towards producing a film rather than a stage performance and 
have really enjoyed the process.  They have had the freedom to perform in several 
different locations including the Woodland Learning Area, school fields, Headmaster’s 
office and The Hub and other 
children have enjoyed seeing 
the occasional fairy flitting past 
them!
As always, the cast and crew have 
worked incredibly hard, learning 
lines and rehearsing, and have 
learnt a lot about filming along 
the way.  (Continued on page 3) 

Rotary Young Writers Success

Parents of children in Years 5, 7 and 8 are 
reminded that as well as their luggage for 
the residential trips the children need to 
bring a nut free packed lunch to school on 
Tuesday (Years 7 & 8) and Wednesday (Years  
5 & 7).  

Parents are also asked not to pack fizzy 
drinks, glass bottles, chocolate or sweets.

Years 5, 7 & 8 Packed 
Lunch Reminders

During lockdown several children in Years 6 to 8 decided to develop their creative 
writing and enter the Rotary Young Writer’s competition.  Antonia Robinson had the 
difficult task of choosing three entries each for the junior and senior competitions. 
This week we were delighted to hear that both Amelie Butterwick and Devansh 
Panda’s essays on ‘My Happiest Day’ won the local round of the competition in 
their respective categories, receiving a £10 voucher each. Congratulations also go to 
Jessica Fussey, Evelyn Rolt, Guy Miller and Hope Horne’s whose pieces received 
commendations. We look forward to hearing if the winning essays achieve success in 
the next round of the competition!



Pre-Prep Awards
Bonuses House Points Overall

Fyson 4th 3rd 3rd

Kingsley 2nd = 4th 4th

School 2nd = 2nd 2nd

Stanley 1st 1st 1st

Bonus Point Winner:    	 Stanley
House Point Winner:	 Stanley	
Overall Winner:		  Stanley	

15 Star Certificate:   Megan Harding, 
Annabel McKenzie, Maisie Sigley
20 Star Certificate:   Joey Alexander, 
Henry Thornton, Ben Mason,  
Finn van Mourik
25 Star Certificate: : India Gillett

Reception Smiles:   Valentina Alexander, 
Darcey Bilcliff, Rupert Greensides, 
Sophia Machin, Callum Maclean, 
Maggie Sanderson, Edward Skerry, 
Henry Wilson

Stars of the Week
		  Pip Mason (RAH)
		  Darcey Bilcliff (RSB)
		  Saina Patre (1JAV)
		  Jamal Idowu-Fearon (1LAH)
		  Zariah Mockett (2GHC)
		  Maisie Sigley (2SLD)
		  Varun Ganesh (2VMN)

Nursery Sports Morning and Pre-Prep 
Sports Day
We are incredibly disappointed that we are unable to invite parents in to watch the 
Nursery Sports Morning and the Pre-Prep Sports Day which will both take place next 
Wednesday.  

Nonetheless we are sure that the children have a fantastic time.  Here are a few 
reminders:

•	 Nursery and Pre-Prep children should come into school in their PE kits.  Pre-Prep 
children are asked to wear a top in their house colour.

•	 Parents of Pre-Prep children are reminded to apply sunscreen before sending their 
child into school.

•	 Please ensure that they have a Yateley Manor sun hat.

•	 Also please ensure that they have a water bottle in school.

We look forward to sharing some photos of the events on our Facebook page.

Pre-Prep Choir

Knowing Me, Knowing You (Aha)
Robert Upton’s latest blog can be found on the School website.  The following is a taster:

Ask someone if they are intelligent and 
the response may well be based on their 
literacy or numeracy skills, or perhaps 
their general knowledge, but there are 
many forms of intelligence. Emotional 
intelligence is a form of social intelligence. 
Someone who has high emotional 
intelligence is able to recognise and 
monitor their own and others’ feelings and 
emotions, to engage with and navigate 
them, and then to use that emotional information to guide their own thinking and 
actions.

I consider emotionally intelligent people to be like detectives. Every time they interact 
with someone, they are able to uncover the emotional pieces that are missing from what 
a person actually says out loud. Then they are able to use that emotional information in 
an effective way, to become a better leader, a better teammate or a better friend.

To read the rest of this article click here.           
To view other blog posts visit the Headmaster’s Blog page of the school

House Points and Bonuses this week

Please note that there will be no Pre-Prep 
choir next Tuesday morning as the choir 
has now finished for the term. 

Summer Holiday Clubs and 
Extended Nursery Care
The Holiday Club and Extended Nursery 
Provision will be open during the Summer 
holidays as follows:
	 5th - 9th July   
	 12th - 16th July   
	 19th - 23rd July   
	 26th - 30th July   
 	 2nd - 6th August  
	 9th - 13th August 
	 16th - 20th August 
	 23rd - 27th August
The Extended Nursery Provision is for 
Nursery aged children and the Holiday 
Club is open to children from Reception 
upwards.    
Bookings will open on Wednesday 23rd 
June at 12 noon and can be made for  
three days; Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 
or the full week only. 
The Holiday Club and Extended Nursery 
Provision will be for Yateley Manor Children 
or children joining Yateley Manor in 
September only and will follow current 
government guidelines. Please visit the 
website for more information and to book.

Headmaster’s 
Commendations
DT - Mars Rover:   Lukas Porter

https://www.yateleymanor.com/news/headmasters-blog/blog-display-page/~board/headmasters-blog-board/post/knowing-me-knowing-you-aha
https://www.yateleymanor.com/news/headmasters-blog
https://www.yateleymanor.com/school-life/holiday-care
https://www.yateleymanor.com/school-life/holiday-care


Luca Cella Walker 13
Charlotte Hendry 9
George Jacobs 12
Riley Knuszka 8
Finley Sperring 8

Happy Birthday to .... Thank you to ...

Congratulations to ...

Menu week commencing 21st June

Devansh Panda (6EMG) who played 
in the UK Chess Challenge’s Hampshire 
Megafinal.  Devansh scored four out of 
six points on the day which has qualified 
him to participate in the next stage of 
the competition, the Gigafinal.  Well done 
Devansh, we look forward to hearing how 
you get on. 

If your child also played in the Megafinal 
please do let us know how they got on. 

Daniel Purslow (5MJB) who passed his 
London College of Music Grade 2 Rock 
Guitar exam with distinction. Well done 
Daniel.

Henry and Barbara from Year 5 who 
picked up rubbish at Blackwater Valley 
Path, for a better 
and cleaner planet.  
They are both 
members of our 
new Eco Team 
and hope that 
they inspire other 
children to follow 
their example.  

Eight Year 5 Yateley Manor boys, Wil 
Cantelo, Charlie Everest, Jack Graham, 
Edward Harding, Alex Nash, Lucas 
Neville, Sam Poole and Harry Sables 
were part of the U10 Yateley Falcons team 
which won the Hampshire Divisional Cup.  
The boys and their teammate won all their 
knockout rounds, quarter finals and semi 
finals to reach the final and last weekend 
beat Cove 4 – 1.  Alex was also named 
North East Hampshire’s Most Valuable 
Player in the final.  Very well done boys!

Louis Raven and 
Max Clark who 
were part of the 
Hartley Wintney U10 
Falcons team which 
won their North East 
Hampshire divisional 
final. 

A Midsummer Night’s Dream continued

The Reynolds family (Violet and Jude) 
for their kind donation of books for the 
Libraries.

The next FYMS Committee meeting will take place next Tuesday, 22nd June at 7.30pm 
via Zoom.  If any parent would like to attend please email Natalie Harris-Briggs using 
natalieharrisbriggs@gmail.com.

Discos:   A huge thank you to all of the volunteers that helped make last Friday’s discos 
a huge success.  FYMS hope that all of the children enjoyed the discos as much as they 
enjoyed running them.  Thank you to Liz Perry and Hannah Wilson for their help in 
organising them. 

FYMS Corner

We now have several hours of footage, which needs to be reduced and edited into a film 
to be shared with parents.  Fingers crossed this will be by the end of next week.  In the 
meantime here are some stills to whet your appetite.

mailto:natalieharrisbriggs%40gmail.com?subject=


County Cup Cricket Final
U13 v King Edward VI  Lost by 142 runs
The U13 team travelled to Southampton for what was, for our Year 8s, their last ever 
game representing Yateley Manor. Playing a county cup final against an opponent who 
were on their home turf with a large noisy crowd was quite an experience.  KES were 
outstanding cricketers and they won convincingly but the score line flatters them a little.  
The Yateley Manor team put up a brave battle and proved that they thoroughly deserved 
to be in the final.  Despite some good individual glimpses of play from our team, 
collectively KES were better in all areas of the game on the day.
KES batted first and scored an impressive 204 for 7 off their 25 overs.  Rhys Davies took 
three for ten from his three overs and 
wickets were also taken by Megan 
Hancock, Hope Horne and Guy Miller.  
Matthew Daines took two catches and 
Sam Reader and James Harvey one 
each.  Facing such a huge run chase 
the team had to go for it and James 
Harvey smashed two huge sixes before 
falling for 18.  He was our top scorer 
as we succumbed to 62 all out off 14 
overs.  A great effort and overall a very 
successful season.  Well done to the 
whole team: Runners-up in Hampshire!

County Cricketers
We have heard of ten Yateley Manor 
Cricketers who have been selected for 
their county squads:

	 Megan Hancock	 U13 Hampshire

	 Hope Horne	 U13 Hampshire

	 James Harvey 	 U13 Surrey

	 Dexter Edwards	 U11 Hampshire

	 Isaac Neville	 U11 Berkshire

	 Rihaan Nair	 U11 Surrey

	 Devansh Panda	 U11 Berkshire

	 Shourya Patre	 U11 Hampshire

	 Archie Sables	 U11 Hampshire

	 Arthavit Anoop	 U9 Surrey

Arthavit is an U8 player so it is a particular 
that he was selected for the U9 Surrey 
Squad and will play with and against 
children who are a year older than him.

Many congratulations to all our county 
players.

Transition Sessions for Year 4
Wednesday’s Moving Up Day gave children from Nursery to Year 3 the opportunity to visit their new classroom and meet their new 
teachers.  Year 4 have also been finding out about what it will be like for them in September.  The Head of English, Maths and Science 
have all led sessions with the children to give them an idea of what it will be like to be taught by subject specialists.  

Head of English, Antonia Robinson, 
gathered Year 4 in the Woodland 
Learning Area for a question and 
answer session about Year 5 English. 
The children explained what they 
knew about persuasive language 
and were taught a clever way of 
remembering language devices 
called the A.F.O.R.E.S.T technique. In 
groups they were tasked to build a 
new home for ‘Jimmy the gnome’, 
using a variety of materials. They then 
completed a FOR SALE persuasive 
placard and presented their texts 
very persuasively to everyone. It was 
brilliant to see everyone having fun 
and being creative with their English 
skills.

Kate Dyason, Head of Science, worked with the children in Year 4 in the Science laboratories this week. The children learnt a little about 
lab safety and thinking about what types of careers a 
scientist might have. They were tasked with estimating 
temperature, mass and time before accurately 
measuring using the equipment they had available. 

It was wonderful to welcome Year 4 into the 
laboratories and they are destined to have some 
exciting Science lessons next term in Year 5.

Bruno Santino, Head of Maths, led a fantastic 
transition session in which he introduced them to 
some of the types of Maths activities that they will 
do in Year 5.  Particularly popular was the  challenge 
he set them to create a square using several different 
shapes. Mr Santino was very enthusiastic about how 
exciting Maths can be and the children are really 
looking forward to lessons with one of his team. 


